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43 CFR Ch. II (10–1–14 Edition) § 5441.1–3 

to facilitate action by the authorized 
officer and the Small Business Admin-
istration on the loan application. 

[35 FR 9785, June 13, 1970] 

§ 5441.1–3 SBA set-aside sales. 
Only bids of small business concerns 

which have filed a self-certification 
statement as required by § 5441.1 may 
be considered for sales subject to set- 
asides. When no such bids are received, 
the timber may be sold under § 5443.1 in 
the same manner as timber not pre-
viously made subject to a set-aside. 
When timber subject to a set-aside is 
not sold for any other reason, the sale 
may be rescheduled for a set-aside sale. 

[35 FR 9785, June 13, 1970] 

Subpart 5442—Bidding Procedure 
§ 5442.1 Bidding. 

(a) Bidding at competitive sales shall 
be conducted by the submission of 
sealed bids, written bids, oral bids, or a 
combination of bidding methods as di-
rected by the authorized officer. 

(b) In sealed bid sales, the bidder sub-
mitting the highest sealed bid shall be 
declared the high bidder. In the event 
of a tie in high sealed bids, the high 
bidder shall be determined by lot from 
among those who submitted the tie 
bids. 

(c) In oral auction sales, submission 
of the required minimum bid deposit 
and a written bid at not less than the 
advertised appraised price shall be re-
quired to participate in oral bidding. 
The officer conducting the sale shall 
declare a specific period, prior to oral 
bidding on each tract, during which bid 
deposits and written bids may be sub-
mitted. Bid deposits and written bids 
also may be submitted any time prior 
to the specific period declared by the 
officer conducting the sale. Oral bid-
ding to determine the high bidder shall 
begin from the highest written bid 
after closure of the submittal period. 
In the event there is a tie in high writ-
ten bids, and no oral bidding occurs, 
the bidder who was the first to submit 
his bid deposit and written bid shall be 
declared the high bidder. If the officer 
conducting the sale cannot determine 
who made the first submission of high 
tie written bids, the high bidder shall 

be determined by lot. The declared 
high bidder must confirm his oral bid 
in writing immediately after the sale, 
but failure to do so shall not relieve 
him of his purchase obligation. 

[38 FR 6280, Mar. 8, 1973] 

§ 5442.2 Resale of timber from 
uncompleted contract. 

(a) This section applies to the sale of 
timber only when 50 percent or more of 
the timber included in the sale is tim-
ber remaining from an uncompleted 
contract. A bid from a purchaser who 
held the uncompleted contract, or an 
affiliate of such purchaser, will be con-
sidered only if: 

(1) The contract was not canceled be-
cause of breach by the purchaser, and 

(2) The purchaser has made full pay-
ment of the total purchase price and 
any related charges by the expiration 
date. 

(b) The purchaser who held the 
uncompleted contract, or affiliate of 
such purchaser, shall, upon execution 
of the resale contract, agree that the 
Bureau of Land Management shall re-
tain the original payment for timber 
not removed under the uncompleted 
contract, less the cost of resale, as a 
credit toward the purchase price of the 
resale contract. 

[55 FR 17755, Apr. 27, 1990] 

§ 5442.3 Rejection of bids; waiver of 
minor deficiencies. 

When the authorized officer deter-
mines it to be in the interest of the 
Government to do so, he may reject 
any or all bids and may waive minor 
deficiencies in the bids or the timber 
sale advertisement. 

[38 FR 6280, Mar. 8, 1973] 

Subpart 5443—90-Day Sales 

§ 5443.1 General. 
If no bid is received within the time 

specified in the advertisement of sale, 
and if the authorized officer deter-
mines that there has been no signifi-
cant rise in the market value, he may 
in his discretion, keep the sale open for 
not to exceed 90 days by posting notice 
thereof in a conspicuous place in the 
office where bids are to be submitted. If 
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